## McClenagan, Laura

From: Sarah Rea <region13gym@gmail.com>
Sent: Wednesday, November 03, 2021 6:47 PM

**To:** Planning Clerk

**Subject:** Comment for Planning Commission meeting on record number PLN-11248-CUP assessors parcel

221-021-008

## To whom it may concern,

I am writing to ask that you do not approve or continue to work with #PLN-11248-CUP assessors parcel 221-021-008. I have many concerns about this property and the owners/workers disregard for both the community and the environment. They have had numerous complaints over the last years, despite those somehow disappearing from the planning depts records. They have started numerous fires with their generators and poor management. They have horrendous grading issues on the property. It is on a steep hillside with flats cut into it illegally. It doesn't have nearly enough water to sustain what is already there let alone an increase. They have been caught stealing water from the creek, salmon creek, a supposedly protected watershed! They have also stolen water from neighbors and have had countless water trucks hauling in water. They never pay any road dues to the community that maintains the road despite having numerous employees driving the road constantly, water and dirt trucks all tearing up the road. They don't even contribute to the volunteer fire dept who has had to deal with all of their fires including this past month before the rains started and we were in a severe drought tinderbox.

These people show no care about the community nor the environment, they are only there to exploit the rural ness of the land to make money. I highly encourage if anyone actually thinks this project should move forward that the property is thoroughly inspected and all of the community's concerns.

Thank you, Sarah Rea Member of the Salmon Creek Community

Sent from my iPhone